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May 12, 2021 
 
Dear High School Families, 
  
On April 26, 2021, the district was able to return to full-time, in-person schooling in grades K-8.  We were 
unable to bring the high school back full-time because Erie County was designated in a red transmission 
zone.  
 
We have been closely monitoring the daily transmission rate for Erie County. Over the past month it has 
rapidly dropped to the point where we believe Erie County will soon move from a red transmission zone 
(high) to an orange transmission zone (substantial), meaning the transmission rate in Erie County will be 
below 100 cases per 100,000 people. Yesterday, the transmission rate was 108 cases per 100,000 people 
(data is always one day behind). 
 
We believe, given the current rate of decline in positive cases, that Erie County will be under 100 cases per 
100,000 people by the end of this weekend. The reduction in transmission rate will allow us to bring high 
school students back to full-time, in-person learning on May 17, 2021. We will verify the transmission rate 
number on Saturday and send a mass communication notice to high school parents confirming the date 
when full-time learning can begin at the high school. If the transmission rate does not drop below 100 on 
Saturday, we will need to push the full-time reopening date beyond Monday, May 17. 
 
Full-time, in-person learning for the high school will mirror the model we are using at the middle school.  
Students will attend school for full days on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday. Wednesdays will be 
scheduled like they are in the hybrid model. There will be a half-day of fully remote classes and the second 
half of the day will be asynchronous work, teacher office hours, and the availability to receive extra help, 
intervention opportunities, and counseling.  
 
Students who are fully remote can remain in that model until the end of the school year.  
 
We will have our mitigation strategies in place to protect against transmitting the virus and students and 
adults will need to wear masks at all times (except when eating or designated mask breaks). In most classes 
students will be seated 3-feet apart. There are still some classes (lunch, music) when students must be kept 
6-feet apart, and those instances will be adhered to. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and patience. Please look for a mass communication notice late Saturday 
afternoon that will verify the date for returning to full-time learning at the high school.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Geoffrey M. Hicks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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